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1ue City Council, City of Fairhope, met in regular session at
6:00 p.m., Fairhope Municipal Complex Council Chamber,
161 North Section Street, Fairhope, Alabama 36532, on

Monday, 13 January 2014.

Present were Council President Jack Burrell, Councilmembers: Rich Mueller,
Diana Brewer, Michael A. Ford, and Kevin Boone, Mayor Timothy M. Kant, City
Attorney Marion E. Wynne, and City Clerk Lisa A. Hanks.

There being a quorum present, Council President Burrell called the meeting to
order. The invocation was given by Dr. Jerry Henry, Pastor of First Baptist Church,
and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited. Dr. Henry stated he appreciates the City
Council and Mayor for letting them have the police escorts. He said this has taken
the burden off a lot of families and has protected a lot of preachers in our community.
Council President Burrell mentioned that Dr. Henry was a military veteran and
thanked him for serving our Country.

Councilmember Brewer moved to approve minutes of the 19 December 2013,
regular meeting; minutes of the 19 December 2013, work session; minutes of the 19
December 2013, agenda meeting; and minutes of the 27 December 2013, special-
called City Council meeting. Seconded by Councilmember Boone, motion passed
unanimously by voice vote.

Mayor Kant addressed the City Council and thanked them for the past year
and looking forward to this year to keep moving Fairhope ahead.

Fire Chief Chris Ellis addressed the City Council and introduced the new
elected officers for this year: 1st Assistant Chief David Sterndorf (not in attendance),
2nd Assistant Chief Chas McMahon, Secretary Richard Jones, and Treasurer Mark
Poillucci. Chief Ellis thanked the City Council and Mayor; and reported that the
Fairhope Volunteer Fire Department has 717 runs over the past year. Mayor Kant
commented that we need to remember these are volunteers to our City and we should
thank them whenever we can.

Mayor Kant recognized Jill Cabaniss, Finance Director, receiving The
Certi ate of Achievement for Excellence in Financial Reporting by the Government
Finance Officers Association (“GFOA”) for its comprehensive annual financial report
< R). dvery few 't in Alat ago " n "ithe expense and time to
receive this outstanding award in governmental accounting. Mayor ¥ !
finances are completed with only six people: three in the Finance Department and
three in the Treasury Department. He said “my hats off to Finance Director Jill
Cabaniss and City Treasurer Nancy Wilson and their staff for all of their hard work.
















